Indiana Forest Stewardship Coordinating Committee

Cole Hardwoods- Logansport, IN

June 29, 2001

Welcome by Burney Fischer, State Forester, and overview of committee structure, function, purpose and tie into farm bill.

Dan Ernst reported on the provided an update on the Forest Legacy Program, outlining status of negotiations of approval acquisitions.

Reported on new FLP project proposals.  The Committee approved the recommended priorities for federal funding.  The Division of Forestry will submit this new listing to the Forest Service next week (excluding White River Highlands – which has no formal sponsor)

Dan Ernst presented recommendations for FSCG funding.  Five projects were approved by the committee and a six also approved with the understanding Dan Ernst will negotiate funding level.  Three of the approved projects involve cost sharing for landowner forest stewardship practices.  The Division of Forestry is waiting on a legal opinion from the USFS on eligibility of this type of project for federal Forest Stewardship funding.

Jack Seifert reported on a legislative proposal to develop a State Forestry Advisory Council.  IFWOA.  Explained the proposal was defeated in last year’s session by the Indiana House of Representatives, in part due to opposition by DNR.  DNR’s opposition is related to the fact the council would by-pass DNR and the fact that DNR already has plenty of commissions and councils and the existence of  this forest stewardship committee.  IFWOA is trying to work out a compromise with interested parties.  The draft legislation is modeled after Ohio’s, however theirs reports to the DNR council.

Could the Advisory council also serve as the stewardship committee?  Yes, but would require considerable changes to the proposed legislation.  

IFWOA’s and proposal sponsors want a bigger voice for Indiana forestry and feels to do this the proposed Council needs to report to the governor.

Forest Reinvestment Act is a proposal to develop a ‘check-off’ type program to fund landowner cost-share, purchase of development rights, promotion of Indiana forest products, research and program administration.  This issue seems to be how to collect the funds generated by the check-off.  (e.g. would collection be through landowners, timber buyer or sawmill?)  The check-off would require a vote by timber producers to be activated.  It would automatically sunset in 10 years if not re-approved by producers.  Landowners can recoup check-off funds by using them to invest in forest practices on their own land.  If approved by referendum, all landowners must pay in when they sell timber.

Smart-growth legislation has been submitted the last two legislative session and has gone nowhere.  The next 2 sessions may address this more seriously, in part due to the creation of the Indiana Land Resources Council by the governor.

Roundtable updates and discussion:

State Nurseries hit by hail storm in spring of 2001.  Newly emerging seedlings at Vallonia were damaged, and some species will be reduced in production.  Nursery coolers will be constructed this year and hopefully ready for use in the spring of 2002.  6 million seedlings are expected to be produced this year.

The Division of Forestry celebrates its centennial year in 2001 and held a Centennial kickoff in April at the Forest Discovery Center.  Sam Carman has developed a one-man act on the life of Charles Deam- Indiana’s First State Forester.  This will be performed many times in 2001 and put onto video formats.

The biennium budget for the Division of Forestry was passed in pretty good condition, but since each DNR Division has been required to cut $250,000 in each of the next 2 years.  This will make for a very tight fiscal picture for the Division of Forestry.  No permanent positions will be cut.

Joe Tutterrow- distributed brochure on the Land resources Council.  The Ultimate Farmland Preservation Tour will be held September 3-6 to look at land protection programs in the Eastern U.S.  A 2 day workshop will be held October 23-24 for natural resource professionals on land use issues.  

Julie Ramey –IHLA- reported on law change to TLB making it a felony to buying without a license.  IHLA has joined forces with IFIC (but not a merger) to share resources.  And jointly presented a check to Riley Hospital for Children through the industry’s “log a Load for Kids” program.  There will be a video conference on forest stewardship in September.

Lenny Farlee- New forestry website www.INDIANASAF.org is up and running.  Posted is the SAF’s position statement on land-use.  August 23rd the SAF will host a session on “Reading a Woods” to aid forest managers in northern Indiana.  ISAF planted a disease resistant American Elm at the site of the first State Capitol in Corydon, IN.

Bob Schaible- reported on loss of protection to “isolated” wetlands due to a recent federal case.  Feels it is important to acknowledge the detoxification and sediment sink advantages of wetlands in future wetland rules.  IDEM will be developing new wetland rules and recommends forestry involvement.

Warren Baird- Clean Water Indiana funded through “Build Indiana” programs.  Potential is here to get some SWCDs to puts some funding toward forestry projects.

Joshua Martin- Works for American Lands Alliance and a volunteer for Indiana Forest Alliance- recent master’s through SPEA with emphasis on public lands and forest issues.  Wants to build bridges based on common ground.  They are not against logging, but have bigger emphasis on wild lands.  

Jack Seifert – Purdue will be building a $14 million forestry building and Martel Forest ($3.7 million).  HIRTC budget $1.2 million.  Fred Van Eck fund gifted a large endowment for HIRTC.


Farm Bill – Jack Seifert is working closely with federal legislators on forestry components of the Farm Bill.  Important issues are putting forestry c/s in as mandatory budget items; Increasing CRP trees to a mandatory 20% component.  Forestry was also incorporated into ICARD work on the Farm Bill.

Bonni Browning – IFWOA membership goal is 1,000; now at 700.  Annual IFWOA meeting will be November 2-3  with a Friday tour of Cook sawmill or  landowner chainsaw competition.  The Saturday meeting will be held at Turkey Run State Park.

Janet Eger – IFEF- organization owns three properties and is getting their management updated.  IFEF will be increasing their efforts to acquire land donations and looking into conservation easements.  Public awareness of IFEF will be a major emphasis.

Barb Tormoehlen- USFS- reported on Indiana’s 5 year stewardship accomplishments and a recent survey of landowners with forest stewardship plans (see handout).  Some states are using GIS to map forest stewardship plans acres, location of important forests and how to connect them.

Carl Diehl- Kosciusko county met with EPA about using trees for bioremediation on landfill sites.  EPA’s advice was if you want to succeed with EPA you must be prepared to hang on for a long ride.  IFWOA will again sponsor the Charles Deam Forestry Award to recognize Indiana’s outstanding forest landowners.  The award will be presented at IFWOA annual meeting in November.

Lowell Miller reported on IFIC logger training sessions.  IFIC will put on training for loggers in groups of at least 8.  Raffle tickets for a kids log playhouse are available.  Proceed to ‘log-a-load for kids’ which donates to Riley’s Hospital for Children.

Nila Armstrong – DNR Outdoor Recreation- purchased trees for TNC and Blue River Commission to plant in the Blue River watershed.  Cinergy has met with DNR and TNC about acquiring carbon credits when DNR reforests areas.  This acquisition of rights will go before the Natural Resource Commission in the coming months.

Hugh Pence – Walnut Council- Bill Hoover Chair, Jack Seifert newsletter editor, Bob Koenig vice president.  Encourages planting and management of trees with emphasis on Black Walnut.

Milt Cole- gave history of Cole Hardwoods.  June 13th , 1999 fire destroyed 11 buildings and lumber valued in excess of $14 million.  The company has rebuilt and updated its facilities.  The forest industry is suffering through some tough times right now.  Flooring and cabinet makers probably suffering the least.  Started to see the downturn in the economy last August.  The company produces some of its own energy through the use of wood waste.  Cole hardwood primary business is buying and selling of hardwood lumber.  250 product mixes in 16 different species (Red Oak, White Oak, Poplar and Ash are primary species and make up 70% of mix).   Currently 14% export – would like to be 25% export.  

Forest industry has the capacity to overproduce fast and this may get the industry in trouble.  Milt believes a recession will cleanse the industry (of inefficient and marginal business).   

Advice to private woodland owner: It is much more lucrative to grow hardwood timber than to put money into Certificates of Deposit.

Group thanks Milt and Cole Hardwoods for their hospitality and lunch.  Meeting adjourned and a facility tour was offered to meeting attendees. 

